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26th Sunday in Ordinary Time – 27th September 2020
Fr Michael Writes:  The parable of the two sons was addressed to the chief Priests and elders of the people.  Its purpose was to defend Jesus’ invitation of sinners and outcasts to the Kingdom of Heaven, in the face of so much criticism from the religious leaders of his day.  The parable outraged the religious people.   The first son represents the sinners and outcasts, the second represents the chief Priests and elders.  None were ideal and both needed to show repentance.  All of us have something within us of both sons.  Hence its relevance for today.
Track and Trace:  I have now been informed that it is mandatory for Church’s to keep Track and Trace records for everyone attending weekday or Sunday Masses.   The information must be kept for 21 days, then shredded under data protection.  At any time, we can be inspected and heavily fined for not complying with this law, so although stewards may find this onerous I would be grateful if everyone, Stewards and Mass attendees would co-operate.

RCIA: The RCIA begins again in October.  If you are not a Catholic and would like to become a Catholic, please see me on the way out of Church.  All of us are called to be evangelisers so if you know of someone, a husband, wife, girlfriend, boyfriend, neighbour or friend who may like to join the RCIA and consider becoming a Catholic, please let me know their name or ask them to contact me. Also, if for some reason you are an adult and not confirmed you can join this group which begins at the beginning of October and meets every Thursday for one hour at 7pm until 8pm and concludes at Easter. The first session will take place on Thursday 8th October at 7pm in the Presbytery.
Marriage Preparation

All Couples getting married in the Roman Catholic Church have to undergo Marriage Preparation. The next preparation for couples will take place in March 2021, the 2nd March; 9th March and 16th March in Rosary Hall from 7pm until 8.30pm.   Please see Marion the Parish Secretary if you wish to book a place.

First Holy Communion 2021:   The first meeting for parents only will take place on Monday 5th October at 7pm in Rosary Hall.  This meeting is for parents only.  First Holy Communion will take place on Sunday 9th May 2021 at 11am.
Peter’s Pence: Next weekend there will be a world-wide collection for “Peter’s Pence which goes to running the Vatican.  This collection was not able to be taken before because of lockdown.
Altar Servers: Would all altar servers please come along to serve every Sunday.  With holidays and lockdown many seem to have gone into a “resting period”.  It has been lovely to have large numbers of servers at each Mass so please let us begin again.  New servers are welcome as are those who should have made First Holy Communion last May and will now receive Holy Communion next May.  You are still welcome to serve in the meantime.
October, Month of the Rosary:  Next Thursday 1st October marks the beginning of October, which by tradition in the Church is the month of the Rosary.  At present we have to close our Church immediately after Mass so that we meet the cleaning requirements of Covid-19.  However, please consider saying the Rosary at home each day during the month of October.  Even better as a family.  It is a wonderful means of praying while meditating on the mysteries of the life of Jesus.   Do try and come along to our Feast Day on 7th October at 12.30pm.  Unfortunately, because of COVID-19 there cannot be refreshments afterwards.
Retiring Collections:  Many of our usual retiring collections have been missed because of lockdown.  The Bishops of England and Wales have asked that we take up two collections: - 

4th October – Peter’s Pence. 8th November – Sick and Retired Priests.  All other usual collections will not take place.

Eritrea Appeal:  I am anxious to have one last appeal and retiring collection for the orphanage in Eritrea.  I would suggest we do this on Sunday 18th October and at all Masses have a retiring collection.  I will in the meantime arrange for the Provincial of the Sisters of Charity to come on an arranged Sunday to collect the cheque.
Cleaning: The next cleaning of the Church will take place next Saturday 10th October at 3pm. We really need a few more helpers to keep our Church clean and tidy. Please come along for just one hour.

Wi-Fi: Most homes and offices are used to having Wi-Fi. We have extended Wi-Fi from our Parish Office to the Church.  This will enable us to install contactless machines for those who wish to pay in that way and live stream Masses.
Live Streaming:  It will also enable us to look at the best way of live streaming our 11am Mass for the sick, housebound, those in our local care-homes and those away from our parish. If there is an expert in that field, I wold be delighted to meet him or her in the near future.

Diary of Events: 

First Communion Parents Evening: – Monday 5th October at 7pm
Our Lady of the Rosary Feast: – Wednesday 7th October – 12.30pm Mass

RCIA: – Thursday 8th October at 7pm in the Presbytery.
Tuesday 20th October – Finance and Properties Meeting 7pm
Pilgrimage to Italy: Cancelled

Marriage Preparation Course: Tuesday 2nd March; 9th March and 16th March at 7pm until 8.30pm in Rosary Hall.

First Holy Communion:  Sunday 9th Mary at 11am Mass

Crowning of Our Lady:  Sunday 16th May at 11am Mass.

Sunday 23rd May – Fr. Michael’s 40th Anniversary of Priesthood.
Offertory Collection: Many thanks to those who are bringing in their missed offertory envelopes and donations from when our Church was closed.  I am very grateful because the bills continue to come in.  I am also grateful to those who have made on line donations through our Website. If you have not given in your offertories during lockdown, I would be grateful to receive them.
Confirmation:  Confirmation for 2020 will take place on Saturday 17th October 2020 at 12.30pm Mass.

This year the Cardinal has given permission for Parish Priests to administer the Sacrament.

Carol Service: Because of Covid-19 we cannot have a Carol Service this year.
Christmas Fair:  Because of Covid-19 we will not have a Christmas Fair this year.

Finance Meeting:  The next Finance and Properties meeting will take place on Tuesday 20th October at 7pm.  For social distancing the meeting will take place in Rosary Hall.

Last Week’s Offertory Collection:

Envelopes:  £668.89
Loose £381.27
Total £1050.16
Many thanks

Have a good week
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Mass & Service Times


Sunday 8.30am, 11am (Family Mass) & 6pm (Folk Mass)


Monday 12.30pm


Tuesday 12.30pm


Wednesday 12.30pm


Thursday 12.30pm


Friday 12.30pm


Saturday 12.30pm & 6pm (vigil)


Holy Days of Obligation


12.30pm and 6pm





Confessions


Saturday


11am – 11.30am


& 5pm to 5.30pm





Adoration of the


Blessed Sacrament


Every Saturday Afternoon from 5pm to Benediction at 5.30pm





Rosary


No Rosary until further notice





Novena to Our Lady of Perpetual Help Not until further notice











